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Dear Readers,  

Season’s greetings! 

We are delighted to present the fourth edition of the 
Australasian Medical Journal (AMJ) for 2025. 
This issue includes a selection of original research papers and 
case studies, but more importantly, it serves as a reflection 
and celebration of the contributions made throughout the 
year. We take this opportunity to extend our heartfelt 
appreciation to our readers, authors, and the broader 
academic community for your continued interest and 
engagement with AMJ. 
We remain committed to upholding a rigorous and timely peer 
review process, and we are especially grateful to our 
dedicated editorial team for their consistent coordination with 
authors and their diligence in overseeing the publication 
process. Their efforts have been instrumental in maintaining 
the journal’s academic integrity and efficiency. 
A special note of thanks goes to our esteemed editorial board 
members, many of whom have been with AMJ since its 
inception. Their ongoing guidance and expertise continue to 
shape the journal’s success. We are equally appreciative of 
our peer reviewers, whose thoughtful evaluations ensure each 
article meets the highest standards of scientific quality and 
ethical publishing. 
AMJ was founded to support emerging researchers—
particularly those from developing countries—by demystifying 
the publication process and providing a platform for their 
work. We remain deeply committed to this mission. At the 
same time, we are honored to receive submissions from 
respected scholars in the United States, Australia, Saudi 
Arabia, Italy, and beyond, reinforcing our standing as a 
credible international journal. 
Looking ahead, we are excited about the journal’s continued 
growth and impact. We invite you to contribute by submitting 
your research, recommending AMJ to your peers, or joining 
our reviewer community. If you would like to nominate 
yourself or others as reviewers, we warmly welcome your 
participation. 
For any inquiries, please feel free to contact the AMJ Editor via 
email. 
Wishing you a joyful season 2025! 
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